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Dote: June 9, 198 8

Dear Dr. Borgese:
Thank you for your letter of April 28 and the final report 
on China training programme, which the Japan Shipbuilding 
Industry Foundation could have an opportunity to cooperate 
with you through our grants.
However, I have to inform you regarding your new proposal, 
requesting our financial assistance to your international 
conference Pacem in Maribus XVI, that the JSIF's Screening 
Committee was unable to adopt your proposal due to our 
current priorities in the area of overseas assistance.
I wish you every success your forthcoming international 
conference.
With best wishes,

Sincerely yours,

Yohei Sasakawa 
Vice President
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14 November 1991

Mr. Yohei Sasakawa 
Japan Shipbuilding Industry 
Foundation

Senpaku Shinko Bldg.
1-15-116 Toronomon, Minato-ku 
Tokyo 105, Japan

Dear Mr. Sasakawa:

May I refer to our correspondence of 1987/88. In 1987 I was awarded the 
Sasakawa Environment Prize —which was all applied to scholarships to our 
training programme. That year you generously added another grant: of 
$50,000 for our training programme in Beijing, China.

Our Institute has gone a long way since that time. We have done a great deal 
of policy research, published widely, organised four more Pacem in Maribus 
conferences — among which one on shipping, ports and ! harbours, in 
Rotterdam. The publication of the proceedings of that conference, by
Pergamon Press, is imminent, and I shall see to it that you will receive a copy.

Our training programmes are expanding all over the world. We have 
completed almost 40, and the number of our alumni is nearing 700.

The latest stage of our expansion consists in the establishment of Operational 
Centres in India, Colombia, Fiji and Senegal, to consolidate our regional 
training programmes, intensify relations with our alumni, strengthen region- 
specific research, and organize brief seminars with decision-makers. This 
development has been made possible by a grant of 2.6 million dollars by the 
World Bank’s Global Environment Facility. The programme is to start next 
January.

We are now organising a second training programme in China , on the 
invitation of SOA. It will take place, this time, in Xiamen, at the Third 
Oceanographic Institution. I have just been in China and arranged all the 
details.
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Enclosed please find the syllabus, as agreed between IOI and SOA.

We are very happy with the programme. It has a number of innovative 
features, such as the weekly round-tables which will involve the whole faculty 
of the Chinese Oceanographic Institutions; a lot of case studies, and a special 
programme on data management. SOA is also sending one of its research 
ships for a cruise for the participants.

The programme will be co-sponsored by the United Nations University.

Could we invite you to co-sponsor the programme? Could we apply, once 
more fof a grant for scholarships? If it could be S80.000, i.e., 50 percent of the 
budget, it would help us greatly.

For your information, I am enclosing also some information about our 
forthcoming conference in Lisbon, which is making a direct input into the 
UNCED process.

Pacem in Maribus XXI, in 1993, will be in Japan. !

With all good wishes,

Sincerely yours,

Elisabeth Mann 
Chairman

Enel.: China Syllabus 
PIM XIX

Pearson Institute, 1321 Edward Street, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada, B3H 3H5 
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FACSIMILE TRANSMISSION
To: Mr. Morishiraa

Earth Environment Foundation 
FAX No: 3592 5090
From: Elisabeth Mann Borgese

Chair, International Ocean Institute 
FAX No.: 3586 4706

Date: September 14, 1993
Subject: Cooperation
Dear Mr. Morishima,
Our colleague and friend, Dr. Alicia Barcena, suggested that we 
should get in touch with you to explore the possibilities of 
cooperation. Permit me to give you some very succinct information 
about our institute and its current projects.
The International Ocean Institute (IOI) is a nongovernmental 
organisation, with headquarters in Malta and an operational Centre 
in Canada, at Dalhousie University. Our activities consist of 
policy research, training, conferencing, and publications. Recently 
we received a quite substantial contribution from the World Bank’s 
Global Environment Facility (GEF) which enabled us to establish 
four new operational centres, in Fiji (in cooperation with the 
USP), in India (in cooperation with IIT), in Senegal (in 
cooperation with the Economic Commission for Africa) and in 
Colombia (in cooperation with the Jorge Tadeo Lozano University).
Our training programmes, designed particularly for mid-career civil 
servants from developing countries, are broadly interdisciplinary, 
covering Law of the Sea, introduction to oceanography, management 
of living and nonliving resources, coastal management and the 
management of ports and harbours, marine science policy, technology 
development and management, national legislation and the building 
of national infrastructure, regional development and cooperation, 
sustainable development in small islands, etc. Particular emphasis 
is laid on the implementation of Agenda 21 as it relates to the 
seas and oceans and other post-UNCED developments (the UNCED 
follow-up Conferences between now and 1995). These are intensive, 
10-week programmes, comprising 300 classroom hours, field trips,



simulation exercises, and case studies.
We have conducted over forty such programmes, in all parts of the 
world, at an average rate of four programmes per year. Over the 
next years, the number of programmes will be doubled.
We always need scholai'ships for our participants. On the average, 
each scholarship, for a ten-week programme, costs $10,000, and this 
includes air fares, ten weeks of room and board, tuition fees, 
teaching materials, field trips, medical insurance, and pocket 
allowance.
As part of our endowment drive, we are now trying to get a number 
of endowed scholarships, i.e., endowments of $100,000 each, which 
would maintain the scholarship in perpetuity.
We would like to discuss the possibilities of endowed or ad hoc 
scholarships with you.
As already mentioned, our activities are not restricted to training 
programmes, and we shall be glad to provide you with additional 
information when we meet on Thursday at 16:00. We are looking 
forward to this meeting.
With all good wishes,

Sincerely yours

Chair
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